CFSR/CFSP Coordinators Network Information Request: CFSR Newsletters and Helpful Hints (9/25/2007)

	"We are going to be developing a CFSR Newsletter to be sent out to public Children and Youth agencies, Private providers, and all the members of our CFSR Steering and Quality Improvement Committees that will provide them with updates on the CFSR, helpful hints, etc.  I was wondering if any other state currently has something like this that they would be willing to share with us as an example of how that might look?"

	Respondent
	State
	Response

	Lee Temmen
	Missouri
	We have a CQI newsletter that has been addressing CQI and PIP issues. We will address CFSR issues in upcoming quarterly issues.  Attached are a couple of newsletters in PDF format. (These newsletters can be found in the “Documents to Share” folder on the CFSR/CFSP Coordinators Network extranet.)

	Lee Lounsbury
	New York
	New York developed a newsletter during the first round CFSR, "Challenges and Solutions",  and we're continuing it through the second round.  We focus primarily on local practice improvement initiatives but also include updates on the CFSR process.  Here is a link to the newsletters that are posted on our website.

http://www.ocfs.state.ny.us/main/search/searchright.asp

	Wayne Stevenson
	Consultant
	One of the things I did in PA when I was Deputy Secretary was develop a newsletter to bring all the counties into the CFSR process.  Each quarter we put out a newsletter electronically to everyone in all counties as well as stakeholders; Region and Children’s Bureau and including the NRCs.  We used one of the three goals for each edition focusing on the data and where we stood; evidence based approaches to address enhancing the outcomes; best practices being employed by counties and agencies; recognition of those whose performance merited recognition and then an update on where we were in the CFSR/PIP process based on the Statewide Steering Committee activities.  

We modeled the format on People magazine (lots of pictures of employees; stakeholders etc) and used professional journal standards for the articles.  And each journalist was given a Byline so credit and recognition could be given for that work as well.  We did not have "dedicated" staff but our staff was dedicated to the effort to spread the word on who was doing good work and what was being done.

Our electronic distribution exceeded 5000 and was free of expense except for some staff time to write and some of my time to do editorial review.

	Linda Wininger
	Utah
	We used a "PIP Tips" idea that I picked up from another state at one of the States and Tribes meetings.  Here is a copy of one of them.  We posted these on our website and sent them out to our workers.  We didn't use them to send to the individuals and groups that the request mentions, but it might give them an idea of what has been done.

http://www.dcfs.utah.gov/cfs_review.htm 

Look to the right on the webpage and you will see a red bar that says "PIP Tips" in it.  There are three different newsletters that we sent out.  I have to admit that we didn't get many sent and didn't get them all posted on the website but at least it will give you some examples.

	Valerie Jenkins
	Colorado
	(Valerie submitted 3 issues of Colorado’s newsletter.  Find it in the “Documents to Share” folder on the CFSR/CFSP Coordinators Network extranet.)
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